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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 May 31, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Don Kerin, President-elect called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Jerry McCarter 
The Pledge: Rochelle McCaulley                                                             The Invocation:  Ed Hughes
We had a special guest today, Frank Weary from Houston, Texas.  Jackie DeVaul was our guest speaker and she talked about the warning signs of a stroke.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                             People paid a dollar for missing meetings, riding the St. Louis train, going to the lake, graduations, upcoming trips, and being an aunt.  Jo Ellen Dale has retired from writing her column Jo’s Jottings.  Thank you for such an informative column over the years.  We will miss it.  Enjoy your retirement!
Club Achievements and Announcements: none

Old Business: 

Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  They will start again in the fall.
Marla Ross from the library will receive this quarter’s Star Award.  It will be awarded the next week or two.  Jim Rippy is arranging for a trophy and a day when she can attend our metting.
Program Chairperson: May: Earl Sheehy, June: Sara Seidel: three students are coming to talk about how the schools have helped them now that they are adults; July: Jerry McCarter, August: ______________, September: Chris Brown volunteered to do this.
New Business

Golf Tournament: Brian Bush The date for the Golf Tournament will be Friday, September 9, 2016.  Brian has updated all forms and sent them to Barb.  She forwarded them to everyone last week.  Bill also added them to our website, so if you need them, they are easy to access. Barb brought extra copies of the sponsor form, information form, and the form for players that were available to all.  If you ask a business to be a sponsor, perhaps they would post the information sheet in their window.  It would help to get the word out. Don took the extras for next week. The cost to play will still be $80.00 each, and we will still go with three man teams.
Brian hoped that members would contact the same businesses that they contacted last year to ask for their sponsorship this year. Don passed around a sponsor sheet, showing sponsors from years past, and how much they paid.  Some members signed up to contact different businesses.  If there is a business you would like to contact about sponsoring, and you did not contact them in years past, please get with Don to be sure no one else has that business.  Several businesses were contacted by members that are no longer in our club, so it would be good to pick up some of those names.  
There was a funding request by Robin Cole for an FBLA presentation in Atlanta, Georgia.  Jerry McCarter moved that we give $200.00 to Blaine Wyse to attend the FBLA conference in Atlanta this summer.  Ed Hughes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Bob will send a check to him.
Our program was presented  by Jackie DeVaul.  She has been a nurse at Ray County Hospital for 30 years.  She talked about strokes, and signs to look for if you might be experiencing one.  Use the word FAST to help you remember.  F is for face.  Look for an uneven smile.  A is for arm.  Is one arm suddenly weak?  Is someone dropping a glass?  S is for speech. Is speech slurred?  T is for time.  If you catch a stroke in time: symptoms can be reversed if you catch it in the first three hours. Don’t wait. Seek medical attention or call 911.
High blood pressure is the #1 cause of strokes.  People who are diabetic are more susceptible to strokes than others.  It is better to be active than sitting all the time.  

The challenge is to share this with five other people.  That way, everyone is better informed about strokes.  (I am sharing it with 40+ people in a few minutes.  How many can you share it with?)
Drawing for the 50/50:  Jerry McCarter won the 50/50.
Adjournment: 12:45 PM
Barb Dooley                                                                         Secretary        
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Jackie DeVaul talks about strokes.               See next page
Upcoming Events:
June 4, 2016: Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis.  Please contact them for details.  
June 25-28, 2016: International Conference: Toronto, Canada

 August 11-13, 2016: MO/ARK District Convention: North Little Rock, Arkansas 

September 9, 2016: Friday: Richmond Golf Tournament: A Charity Benefit for Kiwanis Scholarships and Youth Programs in the Richmond Area

11:00 AM-12:00 Noon: Sign in Registration
11:30 AM-12:00 Noon: Lunch at Clubhouse (included in price of golf)

12:00 Noon: Tee off time, shotgun start

Cost: $80.00 per team member, 3 man scramble, $240 per team

Individual prizes for Longest Drive, Closest to pin, Longest Putt
You are invited to play, be a sponsor, or help out 
September 12, 2016: Monday: Carrolton Golf Tournament; 2 man scramble






